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The $3000.00 grant money was able to purchase 4 new laptop computers for the 1st grade class of Rainbow Elementary. With the already existing computer, that makes 5 computers to work with for a class of 20 students. 


The four new computers that were purchased are laptops, which will be much more flexible than traditional computers and can be moved easily from student to student, desk to desk. This will increase the daily use for all subjects and not just a “computer time” for a few minutes. One of the main educational blunders in trying to integrate computers into the classroom seems to be in the examples where students only get a few minutes using the computer but don’t get to use it as part of their lessons. So, my goal as teacher will be to make sure all students use the laptops as they are learning various topics. 


The room layout of desks is in a U-shape so from the front I have access and can see every student and they can clearly see me. I will use the regular computer on the projector for various subjects so all students will see a computer screen in front of them. During these lesson times, the four laptops will be on four student’s desks and they will be able to follow along on the computers as the whole class participates and goes through the lesson. Each student will know what subject, time and day he will have his turn as it will be scheduled weekly on a board for all students to see. 


There will also be a “free time” board that students will be able to sign themselves up for to work on the computers when regular lessons are over.


The software purchased will help integrate the computer technology into the classroom for the students and get them used to using keyboards and in just experiencing how much fun it is using computers. The two V-tech “computers” that were purchased will help students who aren’t so sure of the laptops to get used to using computer boards and the learning games will draw them in so they enjoy it and don’t look at it as something to be scared of or bored of.  

Video will be taken of students over the course of the school year and played at teacher-parent meetings and open house events. This will be fun for the children, as most children love seeing themselves on screen. Digital photos will also be used to upload to the computers so the students see their happy faces on the computers and around the classroom.

